October 10, 1957.

Dear Henry:

Thank you very much for carrying my message to your Trustees. I don't know exactly where I shall now turn, but I do not intend to give up on an idea which envisions an effort which I am quite sure is essential to the world today.

The two Trustees visiting me both complimented you on the vigor of your representations on behalf of the project and I assure you of my gratitude.

What was a bit of a shock to me was their identification of the members of your Trustees group. Because so many of them have been my warm friends, I was a bit taken aback by the knowledge that not one of them seemed to be impressed by my personal conviction that the project is worthy of real support.

Anyway, the golf game was fun. I am sorry you could not stay for the trip on the submarine. I think it was the most interesting visit I ever had to a military facility.

With warm regard,

As ever,

DE

Mr. Henry Ford, II, Dearborn, Michigan.